
Unit 144 TN Bridge Association 
Board Meeting, September 8,2019 

President- Barbara Johnson 

Vice President- Tom Ebers 

Secretary – Judy Knox 

Treasurer – Lee Smart 

Members present: 

Barbara Johnson, Tom Ebers, Ed Davis, Lee Smart, Tolliver McKinney, Bob Williams and Judy Knox 

1. The meeting was called to order at 11:30am.

2. Lee Smart reported a balance of $7,681.00 in checking and 27,673.26 in savings.

3. Minutes were approved as corrected.

4. Bob Williams gave the final report on the NABC.  It was a great success, and he 
thanked everyone for their help.

5. Barbara Johnson reported that the Unit Board elections will be held on Saturday, 
November 16 at Lightman Bridge Center.

6. The Board voted in favor of giving Tolliver McKinney $200 to purchase a site license 
in order for him to teach Learn Bridge in a Day.  The board felt that in as much as 
Tolliver is not charging for the lessons, he should not have to pay the $200 fee.

7. It was moved and seconded to give $5,000 to the Memphis DB Club.  Motion 
passed.  In response to query to Bob Williams from Ed Davis, Bob stated that in the 
event Memphis DB Club ceased operations, said club would give their dealing machine 
to the Unit.

8. The next meeting will be Sunday, November 3 at noon at Lightman Bridge Center. 

The meeting was adjourned.

Barbara Johnson for Judy Knox 



Unit 144 TN Bridge association 
Board Meeting, August 28,2019 

 
10.  The next meeting will be Sunday, September 8, at 11:30 am, at Lightman. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
Barbara Johnson for Judy Knox. 
 




